Ceiriog Uchaf Community Council / Cyngor Cymuned

Minutes of meeting held on Tues 11 July 2017 7.30pm

Meeting opened at 8.04pm following a meeting re off-roading.
Present :

Cllrs F Evans-Swoggers (Chair), RW Edwards, GM Jones, JW Thomas, EW Morris,
K.L.Benning, JW Thomas

Apologies:

Declaration of Interest

Minutes of last meeting :

Found to be a correct record. Prop. By Clir JW Thomas & sec. by Clir.KL Benning

Matters Arising :

064 Co-Option -

It was decided that co-option would be left until the next meeting, as suitable
candidates had not yet been canvassed.

065 Police Report

There was no police report. However, matters regarding ongoing problems with
off-roaders have been discussed at length at a prior public meeting. Clir T Bates
(WCBC) has organised to meet with the police & representatives at 10,30am
Thurs 27 July.

066 Finance/Bank

The balance at 3 July 2017 was £6479.42 {same as 3 June) 3 cheques
outstanding, each for the sum of £100. Balance £6179.42

067 Llanarmon Youth Club

Nothing to report. Closing for school holidays.
068 Roads/Lighting

Clerk made further enquiries regarding unit 7 outside school in Llanarmon.
Awaiting response; Clerk has written to Dave Pugh re plants growing out of the
parapet wall over the Ceiriog at Llanarmon ; Clir RW Edwards enquired whether



there were plans to provide further passing places on the Cwm road, as in the
past there was a plan in place, together with maps showing proposals. Clir T
Bates (WCBC) to make enquiries.

069 Reports from Committee Representatives

None
A.O,B

Any further news on public conveniences/Hall — Denise Garland WCBC has been
in contact with the Hall Committee. Apparently on Nov 1%t 1997, a new lease
was granted for the loos for 60 years. However, this was never signed by the
Hall representatives. To transfer this lease to the Hall would involve £600 legal
fees already incurred. WCBC would be willing to waive £250 surveyors’ fees. The
Community Council generally considered that it would be supportive of the Hall
committee in their efforts to obtain control of the public convenience building &
they should be free to negotiate its future with WCBC.

Broadband — Clir T Bates (WCBC) has been making enquiries of BT regarding
plans for Llanarmon. Currently there are no plans for Broadband outside 1.5km
from the recently installed box. He will make further enquiries , as there was
some doubt about this.

Cilr F Evans-Swogger noted that the doors on the telephone exchange were in
poor condition which was not a great ‘welcome’ to the village. Clerk to make
enguiries.

Cllr EW Morris enquired as to whether there have been complaints re speeding

in the new 20mph zone in Pontfadog. Clir T Bates (WCBC) reported that there
have been.

Meeting closed at 20.49

Next meeting Tues 5" September 7.30pm Centenary Hall, Llanarmon D.C.



